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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 2, 2007

TO: Honorable Geanie Morrison, Chair, House Committee on Higher Education 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB86 by Branch (Relating to tuition rebates provided by general academic teaching 
institutions to students who participate in the Reserve Officers' Training Corps.), As 
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill modifies the eligibility requirements for tuition rebates for students who participate in the 
Reserve Officer's Training Corps (ROTC). The Higher Education Coordinating Board estimates that 
ROTC students generated 15% of the semester credit hours generated by Texas public universities in 
fiscal year 2006. In fiscal year 2006 a total of 3,464 students received rebates that had an average 
value of $1,000. Applying  the semester credit hour percentage to the number of persons receiving 
rebates in fiscal year 2006, the number of recipients is estimated at 5 per year. At $1000 per student, 
the cost estimated at $5,000 annually. Although under Education Code, Section 54.0065(h), the State 
is required to finance these rebates, the cost is considered insignificant.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 781 Higher Education Coordinating Board

LBB Staff: JOB, MN, RT, GO
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